Minutes of Quarry Meeting held 19 September

Present: Tony Tait (Quarry Manager), Cllrs Brooks, Hacket Pain, Fletcher, Amsden and 3 members of the public

Tony explained that dust has caused some issues in view of the exceptionally dry summer.  A rain gun is now in use on the quarry face.  The contract crushing has been stopped on occasions due to the high levels of dust/a lack of water to damp things down.  Tony has applied higher up the chain for finance to put in place further dust suppression measures.

There had been an incident with regard to a lorry on the Tank Road creating clouds of dust.  This had been investigated and was to the haulier in question using an old style of dust sheet to cover his load.  The customer has been told this type of cover is not acceptable and will not be loaded in future.

The issues caused by the new higher bund have been resolved and the footpath is now clear, level and fully accessible.

Bolton Estates annual visit will take place next week.  Tony agreed to raised the question of reinstating the footpath at the Redmire end of the quarry at this meeting.

Business has slowed back to normal levels following a busy July/August.

A member of the public showed concern with regard to the reversing siren on a new machine.  Tony will speak to the contractor concerned with a view to changing the siren to a “white noise” which should cause less of a nuisance.
